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Well done to all of our year 11 students who have started the exam season this week. We have seen 
graphics, textiles, Spanish and dance exams and students have responded well. All year 11 students are now 
attending morning interventions in form time in either English, Maths or Science; a vital boost before the 
exam season begins formally on 7th May.  
 
Thank you to all parents who completed our survey related to enrichment activities and trips and visits. This 
data has been analysed and will influence future decisions about our offer. We have seen a few exciting 
enrichment opportunities this week such as the Navy who came in to cook with year 10 Hospitality and 
Catering students and the Ormiston Dance competition where our students excelled. More details and 
photographs are below. We have also opened up the opportunity to go on the ski trip to current year 8, 9 
and 10 students and further places are now available on the year 9 History residential trip to Belgium.  
 
Parents have asked for a wider variety of less costly trips and those linked directly with the curriculum so we 
are working hard to increase our offer. 
 

Staffing Changes 
 
Today we have said a fond but temporary farewell to Mrs Nelson, Assistant Principal as she begins her 
maternity leave. We wish her all the very best for this exciting new chapter and look forward to seeing her 
again on her return. 
 
We also say goodbye and thank you to Mr Bailey who has finished his term at Flegg as Vice Principal. We are 
very grateful for everything he has done for our school community and will miss his presence around the 
school (and his singing!) For those families who have had close contact with Mr Bailey, we will be writing to 
you to about the transition. 
 
We are also delighted to be welcoming Mrs Pitcher who begins her role as permanent Vice Principal on 
Wednesday 1st May. Mrs Pitcher is a very experienced and successful senior leader from a local school and 
joins us as Vice Principal for inclusion. I’m sure that Mrs Pitcher will introduce herself in next week’s 
newsletter and she will also be teaching English to students across the key stages. 
 

Parking and driving on site 
We are currently very concerned about the safety of our students in the carpark before school and politely 
ask all parents and carers to drive slowly and safely when on site. Ideally, cars should not be dropping 
students off in the carpark and must not use the bus lanes to do this. We have put members of our site team 
on duty to help monitor and manage the situation and will review our road markings and signage.  

 
Reminder 
 
Flegg is now a chewing gum free school, but we still have a few students who are chewing. We appreciate 
your support in ensuring students understand the no gum rule and why it should be for out of school use 
only. 
 
We have also reminded students that litter needs to go in the bin, not on the floor. Reinforcing this message 
at home would be appreciated. 
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Punctuality 
Students must be on site before 8:30am which is when the bell goes, and form time begins. Students arriving 
after this point are late and missing important learning time. We appreciate your support in ensuring 
students arrive to school on time.  
 

Second hand uniform shop 
We have a huge selection of second hand uniform available to families including all items of uniform, PE kit, 
shoes, trainers and coats.  The second hand uniform shop will be open on Thursday 2nd May 3.30pm-6pm.  
Alternatively you can contact the school to request items via office@fleggoa.co.uk. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PSHE 
 

This half term, students will be covering the following topics: 

 
• Yr7 - Equality then Personal Health  
• Yr8 - Law & Order then Crime and Influence 
• Yr9 - Media Literacy then Political Power 
• Yr10 - Next Steps then Money Matters 

 
Attendance Corner  
 

Last week's 100% attendance winners are: 

 
Jenson Boone 7FLU 
Katrina Wu 8LDA 
Oliver Farnese 9CLU 
Benjamin Carey 10JED 
Lucia Gillett 11JGR 
 

 

Dance & Drama 

This week Mrs Hipperson took 12 Flegg Dancers to compete in the OAT 

East Dance Competition. Flegg performed both a group dance and a solo in 

each category, junior & senior. Judged by expert judges from the world of 

dance across a range of criteria. Flegg dancers did amazingly well and we 

came home with 1st place in the Junior category for the second year 

running as well as 2nd place in the senior competition. Well Done to all 

dancers you were amazing. 

 Matilda Utting, Katie Hester, Lorelei Southworth, Amelia Ludkin, Amelia Balls, Maizie Boylan, Isabelle Clarke, 

Asha McMahon, Livvie Spencer Powell, Rubie Brunson, Sofey Pither and Summer Cott. 
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Year 10 had a very exciting opportunity as the Navy came to visit. They enjoyed the presentation where they 
found out about the requirements for joining the Navy and all the opportunities and travel that this 
profession could offer. 
 

The year 10s were asked to work in teams of three and they were set the challenge of making Chicken Kiev 
with Fondant potatos and Mini Pavlovas stuffed with fruit and cream in 90 minutes. Teamwork, decision 
making, time management and excellent cooking skills were needed. The skills that they had to accomplish 
were – slicing, dicing, chopping, crushing, coating, shaping, aeration, piping, pan frying, baking and of course 
presenting their food so that their plates of food looked like restaurant standard. 
  
The Navy judges said that it was a very tricky decision deciding who the winning teams would be. 
 

But there could only be one winning team from each session. 
  

Session 1 – The winners were Owen B. Rhiley D and Liam Ryan 
  

Session 2- Phoebe S, Neeve L and Scarlet C 
  

Grace W was commended for her pavlova. 
  

Everyone really enjoyed their cooking experience and of course enjoyed eating the amazing food that they 
had made. 
 

 
 
 

     

   
 
 
 
 

Ready Steady Cook with the Navy! 

 

 

 



  
 

 

The Flegg Event Team organise and attend fundrasing and community events at the school and in the 
community.  The Event Team meet every Friday lunch time with Mrs Spooner to plan and prepare for 
events.  The team are currently making pompoms for their yarn bombing entry at the upcoming Martham 
Scarecrow Festival taking place over the bank holiday weekend.  Plans are also underway for the Summer 
Fayre taking place at Flegg on Saturday 22nd June. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are always looking for parents and family members to help at events so if you would like to become and 
Event Team volunteer then please contact us (all volunteers will have to complete a DBS).  
 
The Event Team are also helping with the community litter pick on Saturday 27th April around Martham.  If 
you and/or child would like to help please contact Mrs Spooner on 01493 749207 or email 
dspooner@fleggoa.co.uk.   
 
We are currently accepting donations of clothes and bric-a-brac for our pre-loved stall at the Summer Fayre, 
all donations can be dropped off at the main reception between 8am-6pm 
 
 

          

 

 

Flegg Event Team 

 

The Event Team are attempting to raise £1,500 for a defibrilator 
and cabinet that will be fixed to the front gate so it will be 
accessible by the whole community.  We will have a stall on the 
green during the Martham Scarecrow Festival with fundraising 
games and a huge voucher prize draw, tickets for the draw are 
available to purchase in advance from our main reception.  
If you would like to donate a voucher please get in touch. 
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Exceptional artwork from Daisy Graham in Year 10. Currently working on a Human Forms section of her 

project: 

     

 

Dates for your diary 
2pm-4pm Every Wednesday: Principals Surgery (contact principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk to book) 
Thursday 2nd May: Year 8 Progress Evening 3.30pm-6.30pm 
Monday 6th May: Bank Holiday 
Thursday 23rd May: Year 7 Progress Evening 3.30pm-6.30pm 
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May: Half Term 
Monday 3rd June: First day of term 
Thursday 6th June: Parent Forum 4.30pm-5.30pm (contact principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk to book) 
Saturday 22nd June: Summer Fayre 10am-4pm 
Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition Days 
Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition evening for families  
Thursday 4th July: Year 11 Prom 
Monday 8th – Friday 12th July: Enrichment Week 
Friday 12th July: Sports Day 
Monday 22nd July – Tuesday 3rd September: Summer Holidays 
 
 
With kind regards,  

 

Mrs Jane Bennett, Principal          

 

Attachments 

National Online Safety  

Community Events 

Student work spotlight 

mailto:principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk
mailto:principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk


 
 

 
 

To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety


     

 
         

         

       

 

Community Events 


